Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Seaton Ross Parish Council held on
Friday 25 May 2018

The Annual Parish Council meeting was held in the village hall on Friday 25 May 2018 at 7.30pm.

Members present: J Henley (Chair), D Gascogne, G Brockhouse, R Underwood, C Curran, C Hunt and G
Gardham.

Apologies — R Chapman and Paul Johnson.
Members of the public -0

1) Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising — Agreed — that the minutes of the Annual
Parish meeting held on 16 June 2017 be agreed and signed by the Chairman.

2) Annual Report by the Chairman — Agreed
3) Parish Matters — None.
4) Suggestions to enhance the village:
a. Annual accounts available to view for 4 weeks from 2nd June 2018 via the Clerk.

b. Parishioner concerns about BT telephone poles on South End and Mains Lane. There are
notice on around 12 poles that there are three months to object. Permitted planning hence no
planned permission required. Councillor Henley had written to the address on the sign for
more information.

Agreed that the Clerk would write to the CEO of BT and Openreach.
c. Dangerous grass verges at junctions.

Agreed that the Clerk would thank Rolawn for cutting the grass at Glews Corner and ask
if it would do this again when cutting the grass and verges



